

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

October 08, 2020

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on City Property, at a Meeting held on Wednesday, September 23, 2020, considered a COMMUNICATION, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, submitting AN ORDER, authorizing the City to execute a Lease between the City of New Bedford and David Street, LLC for the purpose of housing furniture donations for the Department of Community Services' Fresh Start Program. (Ref'd 08/20/2020)

On motion by Councillor Lopes and seconded by Councillor Abreu, the Committee VOTED: That the Committee on City Property acquire the David Street LLC Property by rent under the terms of the draft lease provided by the Administration. This motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 8, Nays 0.

On motion by Councillor Lopes and seconded by Councillor Dunn, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council Approval of the ORDER, authorizing the City to execute a Lease between the City of New Bedford and David Street, LLC for the purpose of housing furniture donations for the Department of Community Services' Fresh Start Program. This motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 8, Nays 0.

IN COMMITTEE ON CITY PROPERTY

Councillor William Brad Markey, Chairman

WBM: dmb



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

August 20, 2020

Ordered, that the Mayor is authorized on behalf of the City of New Bedford to execute a Lease between the City of New Bedford and David Street, LLC., a copy of which is attached hereto. The purpose of the proposed Lease is to house furniture donations for the department of Community Services Fresh Start Program.